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STAFF ACTIVITY UPDATES  

In a very short period of time, our township staff have worked 

diligently to keep our community moving forward through this 

PANDEMIC.  As Mayor Lucas said since she was appointed Mayor 

in May, 2020, she has needed to create a new administrative team 

from the ground up.  The township team is strong and cohesive and 

will take us through many exciting things over the next couple of 

years.  The properties and vacant lots that the township was able to 

sell off will increase the township’s tax revenue, but should result in 

some great developments for the community.   If you look you will 

see some signs that this development is beginning.  

Certain parts of the arena are still open, but with the uncertainty of 

Covid-19, the ice surface needed to be removed as the expense 

was too great to have it sit unused.  Court sport hours are extended 

though, which is a definite need and bonus for our youth and adults 

that use the facility. The Canteen will be open limited hours.  Check 

out the calendar @ www.ignace.ca. 

Public works has been kept busy for some very long hours in 

relation to frozen water lines.  Do your part to help by preventing 

this from occurring as there are inexpensive ways to prevent this 

from happening; even calling when you see the signs.  All of the 

Christmas decorations came down on the Highway poles and we 

heard a great idea on our Facebook Page that we may need to look 

into as a replacement banner, but we don’t believe the community 

will be disappointed with what is going to be put up. 

Something new on the Township of Ignace website is “Ebills”.  It is the 

orange button at the top of the homepage.  Contact our financial 

department and they will be more than happy to assist our community 

members in signing up for Ebills.  A shout goes out to Christy and her 

team for putting this service in place. 

GOOD LEADERSHIP IS AN IMPORTANT FACTOR IN ECONOMIC 

GROWTH AND SOCIAL WELL-BEING! 

Town Office  
Monday – Friday  
9:00am – 4:30 pm 
934-2202 
 
Public Works can be reached 
through the Township of Ignace 
Office phone number 934-2202. 
Emergency Contact # after hours 
220-0888 
 
Garbage Days 
Residential – Thursdays 
Business – Mondays & Thursdays 
 
Waste Disposal Site 
Wednesdays and Saturdays 
1:00 – 5:00 pm 
 
Library Hours – Curbside Pick Up 
Wednesday 3 – 7 pm 
Thursday & Friday 2 -5 pm 
 
 

 

 A TOWNSHIP WITHOUT 

COMMUNICATION IS A 

TOWNSHIP WITHOUT A VOICE 

 Email:  communications@ignace.ca 

 Author:  Petrina Taylor-Hertz 

 

Water line Tips to help 

this winter - First sign of a 

frozen water line is a drop in 

water pressure.  Another sign is 

black specks or particles in your 

water or toilet bowl.  Don’t delay 

calling the Township office.  

There is still time to prevent the 

line from becoming frozen. 

http://www.ignace.ca/
mailto:communications@ignace.ca


 

WHAT IS THE TOWNSHIP OF IGNACE EXPLORING? 

Our newly formed committees will soon be meeting if they haven’t already. We expect to see some 

great ideas from the Economic Development, Airport Advisory, and the Ignace Advisory Committees. 

IGNACE COMMUNITY NUCLEAR LIAISON COMMITTEE (ICNLC) 

The ICNLC is a group of community volunteers who are instrumental in helping the community and 

the region learn more about Canada’s plan for the long-term management of spent fuel through the 

Nuclear Waste Management Orgranizations Adaptive Phase Management (APM) plan.  Do you want 

to Learn More?  Tune in to the “Explore Our Possiblilities” Symposium April 21st, 2021 discussing 

many topics surrounding Nuclear Waste and the Economic Development opportunities available in 

and to our community. If you would like to register for the Symposium, please email 

icnlc.office@gmail.com to receive an invitation. 

LET’S INTRODUCE OUR STAFF 

  

 

 

 

IN THE KNOW – NUCLEAR WASTE 

Did you know that 60 % of Ontario’s power needs are met by nuclear energy? 

  

 

 

Contact Us 

Township of Ignace 

34 Highway 17 

Box 248 

Ignace, ON P0T 1T0 

Phone:  807-934-2202 

Email:  info@ignace.ca 

Website:  https://www.ignace.ca 

 

   

  

Kimberly Richards was born and raised in Ignace and works in the Township of Ignace 

office with the ICNLC (Ignace Community Nuclear Liaison Committee) as Project 

Coordinator.  Kimberly organizes and facilitates programs in line with the Committee’s 

goals, and assists with administrative tasks. Kim is currently utilizing her knowledge of 

visual arts and graphic design to assist in various projects within the Economic 

Development department of the Township.  Kim is busy starting an online course in 

furthering her understanding of urban planning as she renders 3D models of concepts for 

exciting new developments in the town. 

 

mailto:icnlc.office@gmail.com
https://www.ignace.ca/

